

## DELTA KAPPA GAMMA

A bimonthly publication of Rho Chapter

#### Volume 11. Issue 1

September/October 2015

## A Message from our Rho Chapter President... Emma's Notes:

Welcome to another new year for Delta Kappa Gamma! It was wonderful to reunite with members at the August meeting and especially great to see team members work so well together at that first meeting! If you weren't present, please be in touch with your team leader/members so you can be involved in helping your team with its designated meeting, project, scholarship, and communication responsibilities. This promises to be a good year and we want all members to be involved! Every contribution you make as a DKG member benefits both you and Rho Chapter.

Thank you for all the work you have done in the past. Please attend all the meetings you can this year and encourage your team members to attend with you. I look forward to another GOLD year with Delta Kappa Gamma.

## Emma

IN THIS ISSUE page
Emma's Notes1
Initiation, Oct. 31
Dates to Remember1
Silent Auction Oct. 31
Dues1
Got Milk? Project2
Member News2
Grant-in-Aid Award 20152
Early-Career-Educator Support3
August TEAM Luncheon3
TEAMS & Responsibilities 2015-163
Officers, Xi State Planning4

## **NEW MEMBER INITIATION**

10 am October 3, 2015
Epworth Historic
United Methodist Church
4241 Arno Road, Franklin, TN 37064

#### Remember these items

- **1**. **\$15** for brunch
- 2. Items for Silent Auction and shopping list!
- 3. Individual cartons of shelf-ready milk (see page 2.)

#### Dates to Remember 2015-16

Sept. 25-26 – Xi State training, Murfreesboro
Oct. 3, '15 – Initiation with Silent Auction 10 am
Historic Epworth UMC, Arno Rd, Franklin

Nov. '15 – TEAM Fellowship date & location TBD by team members

Dec. 5, '15 - Christmas Brunch, Hohenwald Feb. 23, '16 - Guest Speaker (tentative time & place 5 pm Grassland Elem)

Mar. 2<sup>nd</sup> or 3<sup>rd</sup> week, '16, TEAM Cluster Dinners date & location TBD by team members

Apr. 26, '16 - Officer Installation, Barnabas Room, St. Paul Episcopal Church, 510 West Main St, downtown Franklin

June 2-4, '16 – Xi State Convention, Sewanee
July 5-9, '16 – International Convention Gaylord
Opryland Hotel, Nashville

SILENT AUCTION: Support the 2015 Rho Chapter Silent Auction by bringing your donation to Initiation Saturday, Oct. 3 at 9:45 or to Lois Coles in Publix Parking lot on Friday afternoon, Oct. 2, between 4 and 5:30. Plan to shop at the Silent Auction to help fund two Rho Chapter Projects, including Grant-in-Aid (p. 2) and Early-Career Educator Professional Development Award (p. 3).

IF YOU'VE PAID DUES, THANK YOU! PLEASE SEND DUES BY SEPT. 30 \$75 Active/\$28 Reserve to Karen Mauldin, 404 Lynn Dr, Nashville, TN 37211

#### **GOT MILK? PROJECT**



Please bring several single serving cartons of shelf ready milk (chocolate, white or both) to Initiation on Oct. 3. Sylvia Coile-LeMay will deliver our cartons to *The Well*, a food pantry in Spring Hill, which

prepares "Jet Packs" with sufficient food for a child to eat two breakfasts and two lunches during a weekend. After food packs are

delivered to schools in the Spring Hill area, school guidance counselors discretely place Jet Packs in backpacks of

Rho Chapter has three community projects this year, including this one, supporting its belief that caring for students' physical and emotional health is crucial to meeting their academic needs.

children enrolled in the program, thereby protecting the dignity of the children and their families. You can locate shelf ready milk at any large grocery store; Costco even has packs of 24 cartons, if you are so inclined! Thanks to Sylvia for her idea to involve Rho Chapter in this worthwhile program. If you have questions, call Sylvia Coile-Lemay (615) 202-5650 or Martha Johnson (615) 400-6276 of TEAM C.

#### **Rho Member News**

Please keep these members in your thoughts.

- Jackie Arthur's husband, Steve, is recovering form a prolonged leg infection.
- Lois Coles returned to work 9/21 after surgery 9/11 to remove her parathyroid and left lobe of her thyroid. She received a good path report!
- Selma Hicks is getting over the shingles and will start chemo soon. She will be unable to attend Rho meetings for a while.
- Pam Lankford's husband continues to fight cancer with aggressive chemo treatments.
- Kelli Myers just lost her grandfather.
- Pat Tyree is recovering from back surgery; husband Frank is being treated for cancer.

### Congratulate these Rho members!

- Jackie Arthur, after a 37-year career, retired from Grassland Elementary this spring and is keeping busy with several projects including nursing her husband (see note above).
- Carol Cortez is now the Asst. Principal at Lipscomb Elementary.
- Ruth Wingfield enjoyed 42 years of teaching and also retired this past spring from Liberty Elementary. She is loving working part-time at Chico's in downtown Franklin. Monday, 9/21, she welcomed grandchild #6 Hank Carter!
- Emma McElroy's first grandchild, Lily (20 in. & 7 lbs 3 oz) made her appearance Tuesday 9/22!



## **Rho Chapter Awards Grant-in-Aid to Karis Renee Hicks**

Karis Renee Hicks of Franklin has been awarded Rho Chapter's Farris-Warren \$1000 Scholarship. A graduate of Centennial High School, she is the daughter of Joe and Michelle Hicks and granddaughter of our own Selma Hicks. She is presently attending Mississippi State University majoring in Elementary Education. Karis comes highly recommended for this award: "Karis is a conscientious and enthusiastic leader with a steadfast commitment to a career in teaching." She is invited to our chapter brunch after initiation October 3.

The scholarship is given in memory of two highly respected key women educators and dedicated Rho Chapter members: Margaret Farris,

teacher in WCS, and Marian Warren, teacher in FSSD. Each year, Rho Chapter awards this \$1000 scholarship to a female graduate of a high school (public or private) located within Williamson County who is beginning at least her 3<sup>rd</sup> year of study in preparation for a teaching career at any level. If you know a young lady who might be a candidate for this award in 2016, please direct her to the application on Rho's website <a href="http://dkgrhochapter.weebly.com">http://dkgrhochapter.weebly.com</a>



## RHO TEAMS GO FOR THE GOLD!

At the August meeting President Emma McElroy announced Rho Chapter earned the Maycie GOLD Award for Chapter Excellence for 2014-15 at the Xi State Convention in June. Each activity or event you and your teammates attend or coordinate helps Rho chapter toward the 275 points required for this distinction. Your participation and involvement show that you are committed to making our organization the best it can be and that

means GOING FOR THE GOLD!



Rho's August Meeting finds **Team A's** Marian Oonk, Susan King, Lynn Sawyer, and Mindy Cushenberry planning the Oct. 3, 2015 Initiation together.

Team A Leader: Mindy Cushenberry
Jackie Arthur yaya27@mac.com
Lois Coles loisc@wcs.edu
Sue Jordan suej@wcs.edu
Carol Cortez carolc2@wcs.edu
Debbie Gaidos debbieg2@wcs.edu
Mindy Cushenberry mindyc@wcs.edu
Lynn Sawyer lynns@wcs.edu
Elizabeth Puryear

lizpuryear@comcast.net
Judy Jackson jfoxj2@gmail.com
Melissa Estes melissae@wcs.edu
Susan King bluecandy@yahoo.com
Marian Oonk mboonk@bellsouth.net
Laura Klug laura.klug@yahoo.com



Elaine Warwick and Jaci Stewart of **Team D** organize the Sept. 13 new member orientation.

Team D Leader: Elaine Warwick Charlotte Baird charlotteb@wcs.edu Caron Johnson kyleandcaron@gmail.com Heather Hayes Ihmmhayes@att.net Yolanda Blackburn yolandab@wcs.edu Michelle Contich michellec@wcs.edu Bettye Sue Ebner ebnerbet@fssd.org Mary Farrell maryf48@hotmail.com Jennifer Wilson Jennifer.wilson@wcs.edu Jaci Stewart jacis@wcs.edu Carla Richards carlarichards@comcast.net Christie Gilliland gillilandkc@bellsouth.net Elaine Warwick elainewarwick@att.net Sarah Reynolds sarahr1@wcs.edu Laura Rov laura.rov@wcs.edu Tracey Edwards april12\_2001@yahoo.com



Sharon Hargrave, Betty Smith, Sara Davis, Karyn Bailey and Lynda Gunter of **Team B** select the guest educational speaker for the Feb. 23, 2016 meeting.

Team B Leader: Sara Davis
Amy Akin amya@wcs.edu
Karyn Bailey karynb@wcs.edu
Cynthia Dodd cindyd@wcs.edu
Sara Davis evelynvaden@gmail.com
Susan Underwood

underwoodssing@aol.com Denise Goodwin deniseg@wcs.edu Lynda Gunter

Lgunter106233@comcast.net
Amy Kate McMurray amykatem@wcs.edu
Sharon Hargrave tallwoman@comcast.net
Christie Summey christinas1@wcs.edu
Betty Smith (615) 368-7661
Terry Rogers terryr@wcs.edu
Ruth Wingfield wingfieldrut@fssd.org
Judy Rogers judithr@wcs.edu
Ashley Costner ashleyc1@wcs.edu

Team E not pictured: Led by Kay Musgrove, members Sandra Juarez, Jessica Cole, Laurette Carle, Denise Sawyer, and Pat Tyree made plans to assemble the 150+ goody bags that the mentoring teachers will deliver to teachers new to the profession in WCS and FSSD. Laurette also constructed and sent a letter to principals and headmasters in the county informing them of the opportunity to apply for assistance to send a 1st, 2nd, or 3rd year teacher to NCTM's Regional Conference in November in Nashville as part of the Early-Career-Educator Professional Development Award. Applications are due September 30.



Team C members, Sylvia Coile-LeMay, Miriam Hicklin, Debbie Mace, and Karen Mauldin discuss the Apr. 26, '16 Officer Installation and the 2015-16 community project **Got Milk?**Team C Leader: Peggy Breant

**Team C Leader: Peggy Bryant** Peggy Bryant byant0929@att.net Martha Johnson

Martha.johnson07@comcast.net
Miriam Hicklin miriamk.hicklin@gmail.com
Suzie Cooksey cookseys@bellsouth.net
Kara Clark Karac@wcs.edu
Susan Eades meades1@bellsouth.net
Ann Gordon anng@wcs.edu
Tammie Wetherholt tammiew@wcs.edu
Marty Haselden marty.haselden@comcast.net
Laura Kim laurasoyunkim@gmail.com
Karen Mauldin karenm1@wcs.edu
Debbie Mace debbiemace1022@gmail.com
Sylvia Coile-Lemay sylviac@wcs.edu
Bridget Keener

keener@franklinroadacademy.com Becky Jones jlucyanddesi@comcast.net Diane Wauford ddwauford@msn.com Selma Hicks clayton.hicks@comcast.net

## Team E Leader: Kay Musgrove

Laurette Carle laurettec@wcs.edu Kelli Myers kelliannmyers@gmail.com Francine Nunez-Pivacco

carpediem133@bellsouth.net
Jessica Cole jessicalouise17@gmail.com
Denise Sawyer denises@wcs.edu
Sandra Jones msjones1946@bellsouth.net
Sandra Juarez Sandra.juarez84@yahoo.com
Alex Solano losttx@hotmail.com
Diane Fender dianef@gmail.com
Pat Tyree pat\_tyree@brentwoodacademy.com
Jenny Parkhurst jennya8675309@hotmail.com
Bonnie Hall

bonnie\_hall@brentwoodacademy.com Kay Musgrove kaymusg@aol.com Brenda Standish 1brendastandish@gmail.com Janice Swartz jh\_swartz@bellsouth.net Quen Williams quenw@wcs.edu



## Officers 2014-2016

President: Emma McElroy
First Vice President: Beth Stange
Second Vice President: Amy Akin
Recording Secretary: Mindy Cushenberry
Corresponding Secretary: Karyn Bailey
Treasurer: Karen Mauldin
Parliamentarian: Elaine Warwick

## State Committees, Committee Planning

Elaine Warwick, who constructed the training notebooks for all Xi State committees, was instrumental in the coordination of the Xi State Leadership Conference for Committee Planning held Sept. 25-26, 2015, at Whitworth-Buchanan Middle School in Murfreesboro. Pat Tyree met with other area directors

## **RHO MEMBERS and TEAM LEADERS**

Please submit member news, meeting plans, and project/activity information for the **November** *Rhozette* to Pat Tyree by **October 15**. Thank you. pat\_tyree@brentwoodacademy.com

# Make plans to attend

In **November** all teams will meet individually and need to start now planning when and where they will enjoy their fellowship. The activity for the evening will be making a seasonal homemade sugar hand scrub. Plan your snacks, inspiration, and make sure all your team members can join in the fun!

# THE DKG INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION NEEDS YOUR HELP

Please contact Elaine Warwick asap to sign up to be a volunteer **even if you cannot attend the convention** – there are lots of jobs that need to be completed prior to the event. All DKG members in TN need to be involved in helping to make this an event to remember!

## Word is:

## **BLUE CHRISTMAS**

After visiting Alpha Rho Chapter Monday 9/21, Pat Tyree and Judy Jackson learned that guests will be entertained, wellfed, and delighted at the December 5, 2015 four-chapter Christmas Party hosted in Hohenwald by Alpha Rho. And, yes, they are asking all attendees to wear BLUE. If you have never joined in this event with Rho, Alpha Rho, Beta Rho, and Phi chapters, put it on your calendar now – you won't want to miss it! I have been told they have enough door prizes for almost half of the attendees to win one!

And remember this: if the host is Alpha Rho this year, the host is RHO next year. We'll want to start thinking about plans for the 2016 Christmas party we will host.